

Langham Creek Project Prom 2020 General Meeting 9/16/2019 at LCHS Commons area Meeting Minutes

Board Members in Attendance: Kim O'Quinn, Angie Constant, Kathleen Stearns, Lynn Honeycutt, Karen Martin, Sabrina Alexander, Katie Robinson, and D'Anna Eggers

President

Meeting called to order by President, Kim O'Quinn at 7:05pm

Kim gave opening words related to the importance of the event.

We are the last school left in CFISD that can pull off this event. We'd like the tradition to continue. The \$75k budget number was discussed and that this is 100% parent driven event both financially and from a volunteer standpoint. Much is needed in both areas.

You do not have to go to prom to attend this event and approved dates are welcome. The board members were introduced.

Asst Principal Mr. Silvey spoke to the same point

VΡ

VP1, Kathleen Stearns, discussed the "Night of" event and that she'd like to make this as fun as possible for all the kids. MANY volunteers are needed that evening (who will be staying up most all night) and you do earn Lobo Bucks.

Secretary

D'Anna Eggers spoke on behalf of secretary, Bekah Hinojosa. Minutes will be available on-line. A sheet with chairperson contacts was passed around. Everyone was asked to pull up the PP2020 website on their phone.

Treasury

Treasurer, Lynn Honeycutt, gave Treasurer's report and explained roles of Treasury team. Beginning Sept balance was \$486.21, Balance as of 9/13 is \$3,154.39. Detail of balance was discussed. Over \$2k has been collected for membership but need most participants to join the \$120 "black" level to meet the \$10k goal.

Membership

VP Membership, Sabrina Alexander & Katie Robinson, explained the Lobo Buck program and how it related to the kid's drawing tickets for prizes the night of the event. The also covered TEAM 2020 membership levels. Sabrina will be tracking the Lobo points based on volunteer hours, membership, etc. Bonus points earned by joining before 10/1.

Fundraising

D'Anna Eggers discussed the importance of Fundraising and encouraged all to invite friends and neighbors to our events. She introduced the chairpersons. Each Chair spoke briefly about their event.

Chairpersons



The kick ball team, Holly Choate & Jill McCall, is looking for someone with a smoker to cook and donate BBQ for their event. Adult co-ed teams are encouraged to play kickball too. They would like to see kid's groups like percussion group, NHS, etc. form teams. Event is Sun 11/17 12-5. Teams must be co-ed.

Gaye Stuchly, Mr. Lobo Co-Chair, mentioned they need 20 coordinators for this event.

Kim Stech announced King of the Court may be held on 12/4 or 12/5. Boys form volleyball teams and girls help coach. The winning boy team plays against the girl's Varsity volleyball team.

The Corporate Sponsor Chair was recently filled by Janan Upshaw. A question was asked about sponsorship and what a sponsor would receive. There are no firm details at this time but ideas discussed were posting their name on our website and recognizing businesses in our e-mail/texts blasts.

A mum chair is needed to coordinate mums with a local vendor who will make the mums and have a split proceeds agreement. Details and approval are still needed.

Communication

Angie Constant discussed social media and communication for project prom. Share info with everyone. T-shirts should be available at our next meeting for \$20.

The meeting was adjourned at 8pm